
Best Of 2020: Angle Of The
Year
This is one of the bigger ones as the angles are the things
that carry the audience’s interest. There were some good ones
throughout the year and it might be nice to look back at them
after so many things went badly this year. Wrestling had a
hard time making things work and yet there were more than a
few good options to pick from. Hopefully my memory is working
this time so let’s get to it.

As usual, in no particular order until the winner at the end.

Who Is Returning To Impact Wrestling?

I’m not sure what else to call this or even if it counts as an
angle, but I had a great time watching this over the summer.
Someone who had been released from WWE was going to be
returning to the company at Slammiversary and it became a huge
Whoisit story. That’s one of the best angles that can be done
and the big reveals at the end were….well just ok at best, but
at least the build up was great.

Golden Role Models Explode

It’s a story that was built up for a very long time and then
they finally paid the whole thing off. I’m not sure if it was
worth all of the time and effort put in, but everything they
set up felt like it was building to a moment and then we
actually got there. These two have a very detailed history
together and then they kept building on it even more, with the
two of them owning all of the women’s titles. It felt like a
big deal when they got to the ending and the match in the
Cell, with Bayley finally losing the title, was rather good.
This was long form storytelling and you don’t get that very
often in WWE.
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The Rise And Fall Of Hangman Page

Now this one is interesting as I could see it seems like we
have only seen part of the story so far. Page started the year
hot by winning the Tag Team Titles with Kenny Omega but seemed
to like booze more than anything else, including his partner.
He continues to seem to be trying to find himself but has no
way of knowing where to look. The idea of Page ultimately
discovering his inner….whatever it is and dethroning Omega to
win the World Title is incredibly intriguing, but for now,
I’ll settle for him becoming a lost soul and slowly starting
to work his way back to the real world, because the details in
this have been very good so far.

Randy Orton vs. The Legends

I’m a sucker for Orton. Even though he has done something
similar more than once before, it is something he does rather
well and it was nice to see various other legends other than
Ric Flair (though of course we had Flair in there too because
we have to) involved for a change. The sequence of legends in
the ambulance match worked too and Orton even wound up winning
the World Title to have the story mean something in the end.
Not bad for something that has been done probably half a dozen
times before.

Those were all good, but there wasn’t much doubt on this one.

Roman Reigns Is The Head Of The Table

Reigns came back at Summerslam and seemed to have an edge to
him but it didn’t exactly feel like some big game changer.
Then one night the camera panned out to show Paul Heyman next
to him and it was clear that we were in for something new.
With the big change taking place, it became very obvious that
Reigns wasn’t just a heel but rather THE heel, as he was the
monster that everyone had been wanting to see him as for
years. This went rolling for a few months and showed no signs
of slowing down at the end of the year. Throw in Reigns



getting great matches out of Jey Uso and this was the head of
the list with no question about it.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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